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Thank you  

…  for your amazing support in the run up to Enviro Day 

…  for your attendance at, and contributions to, parent teacher interviews 

this week (remember that teachers remain highly available by appointment) 

 

Partial Closure of School - 16 March 

Please note that Matarau School will be closed for instruction on 

Thursday 16 March after notice of strike action by the teachers’ 

union.  We sincerely regret any inconvenience arising from this. The 

school office will be open for business as usual on this day, and so 

please don’t hesitate to contact us, or drop by, with anything 

“administrative”.  Thank you for your understanding. 
 

People of the week 

... Jacob, Rhys, Heath, Kallum and Puhirere who this week, without being 

asked, offered their assistance to a staff member to carry multiple items to 

their destination.  Thanks for setting such an amazing example boys. 

 
…  The outgoing Parent Support Group executive members: Laura, Karen, 

Becky and Lisa. Thank you so much for the time and energy you have 

committed over the last few years. 

… The new and existing Parent Support Group members and executive who 

have put their hand up to help our school. 

…  Ethan Watkins who uses “knock your socks off” good manners all of the 

time.  Well done Ethan. 
 

Term calendar  …  More to follow as dates come to hand 

  

  12 March  Trail Ride 

14 March  Enviro Day (Change of Date)   

15 March  WPSSA Swimming (Whangarei Intermediate) 

21 March  Surfing Y8 

29 March  Individual Duathlon 

30 March  Team Duathlon 

6 April Final day for term 1   

24 April  Commencement of term 2 
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Contact: David van Boldrik 
Tel:  0800 830 600  or  027 497 6550 

E   mail: graemebird@vodafone.co.nz 
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Ph 09 438 3939 
sarahk@sumpters.co.nz 

www.sumpters.co.nz 

 

Responsibilities Virtue 
Thank you for spending time with your children discussing our Rights and 

Responsibilities Sheet.  As promised earlier, please find attached support material 

on the RESPONSIBILITIES virtue. 

Please look at this with your children, and gradually unfold your discussions over 

the weeks ahead, as we will at school. 

…  talk about where you exercise responsibility in your lives 

…  why being responsible is important 

…  maybe help them set a “responsibility goal” …  perhaps packing or unpacking 

their school bag, keeping their room tidy, doing the dishes, sticking to home work 

time.  Your call! 

Thanks for your support.  If we double our efforts (home and school) we will 

quadruple the gains overall.  The kids are off to a great start. 

  

Parking on Matarau Road 
If dropping off, or picking your child up, please ensure that you do not block 

driveways to adjoining properties, particularly those near the entrance to the 

upper carpark.  Thank you!  Remember …  by 3:15pm there are plenty of parking 

spaces! 

 

Headlice 

Please check your children’s hair weekly so that we keep infestation levels as low 

as possible through to term’s end.  Thank you. 

 

Interschool Swimming Sports 

Best wishes to the 15 children representing us at the interschool swimming sports 

on 15 March.  Parents are reminded that they will need to transport and supervise 

their children on this day.  We have 5 outstanding consents and so please send 

these to school on Monday.  Questions to Mrs Donaldson please. 

 

Duathlons 

Scheduled for 29 and 30 March … watch this space! 

 

School gates 

The school gates help us to keep children safe.  If you are entering, or exiting, the 

school grounds during school hours it is important to ensure you close these gates 

after you.  If you are dropping a child at school after the morning bell please be 

aware that they may not be tall enough to open these gates on their own. 

 

Have your residential / contact details changed? 

…  if so please let Paula know.   

If you formerly resided out of zone, and are now residing in zone, we are 

particularly keen to hear from you. In zone children generate more funding  ...  

which means more and better resources for students.            So please let us know 

next week if your children were balloted into the school initially and have moved 

into our zone since then. 

 

Final word 

Hope to see you on Enviro Day (Tuesday 14th March).  Thank you again to the 

amazing team working to bring this day to fruition.  It will me amazing, so see you 

there. 

 

Ngā mihi 

 

Kevin Trewhella 

PRINCIPAL 
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